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Update on our latest activities 
Local by-elections:  Just when you thought ‘election season’ was over - if you live in South 
Acton, Hanger Hill or Northolt Mandeville wards, note that there are by-elections due on 10 
October because three former Councillors (one Tory, two Labour) were elected to parliament.  
So, if you are in any of these three wards, don’t forget to check which candidates are standing 
for election - List of Candidates Published for Ealing Borough By-elections -talk to canvassers 
about the importance of social care and be sure to bring appropriate ID to your voting centre 
on the day! If you are not sure which ward you live in, check on the council’s website. 
 
Ealing Reclaim Social Care Action Group (ERSCAG) attended the Council’s Health and Adult 
Social Services Scrutiny Panel (5 September) and the Health and Well Being Board (12 
September), and raised questions about the closure of Ealing Careline; future monitoring of 
the service and its impact on social care assessments; the importance of engaging effectively 
with service users and future priorities of Healthwatch Ealing.  We are also directly pursuing 
correspondence, and regular meetings, with Councillors and Council staff on these issues.    
 
Ealing Council staff attended a recent meeting of ERSCAG’s Direct Payment User  
Group to seek feedback on service provision at the national level ERSCAG wrote to Stephen 
Kinnock MP – both as a former Ealing resident (!), and as the new Minister for Social Care.  
See final section for more government/parliamentary news. 
 
Campaigns – current or upcoming national campaigns 
Age UK and others are marking the International Day of Older People on 1st October and their 
current campaign is focused on fuel winter payments for pensioners – see:  
https://campaigns.ageuk.org.uk/page/154268/petition/1?ea.tracking.id=Website   
On 7 October – between 2-4pm - a lobby of parliament is being organised about the winter 
fuel allowance by the National Pensioners Convention, Age UK, Unite the Union and others.  
Will your MP support and attend the event?  
 
Care Rights UK is a charity which writes “in the aftermath of the general election, we’re 
ensuring that we don’t stop pushing social care to the top of the agenda”.  To find out more - 
support the campaign, or consider becoming a trustee – “we’re a small charity, punching 
above its weight, can you help us to maintain and increase our reach and impact”. Find out 
more here. 
 
The British Polio Fellowship are encouraging polio survivors, and their carers, to write to 
their MPs about an event in parliament on 23 October 2024 (World Polio Day, the  next day -
24 October):  https://www.britishpolio.org.uk/letter-to-
mp#:~:text=Letter%20to%20your%20local%20MP.%20The%20letter%20reads:  

http://url3135.ealingtoday.co.uk/ls/click?upn=u001.aASBpuBmteOumfNwW6XYez5pmb4cNfq9TT1cYNFvxzAN-2Bosrp2WNyZKRtHczH5MiVL39Dh4whro0yN02s4tBPStOzMAVG1n09hydNXKCiKyAPp3qN03ljFv6twF8gsEzhF4wOdDmL5XrQFSO4OnEcg-3D-3DiqO__vpvkykyuy6ApnORgVE6mBs5mx-2FQ8yV4lk1kWELbmqLvDxzH0t9drR1Sn2wn2yCaO3GrbDvJiSc414N6kRZU-2Fa2WIURs1FLX5q5lojUn-2Flp6bxMaPzH-2F9DjeYyYnXOkJB1OgP6xunHXtmypOvbbL7TwJaKqk0rgf4OGsrK-2FYzr-2BEv7L1pq8V7D3NcvyQypU0sQv9CSrXfTQjxTlabA5gmqohb8XqgQ-2FrNoEwm9k0asUPC-2BXN8pz6kSbCTxUYUgqT6DFBdZFr4p5Gs2G8rfOulYQaq3SjIJ0u-2BG46r863pKlA-3D
https://maps.ealing.gov.uk/Webreports/Cluster/Cluster_MyCouncillor.html
https://campaigns.ageuk.org.uk/page/154268/petition/1?ea.tracking.id=Website
https://carerightsuk.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8eb3a40cea7498c10f9e2e7e3&id=e412bc6213&e=cb25eb1cf4
https://carerightsuk.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=8eb3a40cea7498c10f9e2e7e3&id=204baf89bc&e=cb25eb1cf4
https://www.britishpolio.org.uk/letter-to-mp#:~:text=Letter%20to%20your%20local%20MP.%20The%20letter%20reads:
https://www.britishpolio.org.uk/letter-to-mp#:~:text=Letter%20to%20your%20local%20MP.%20The%20letter%20reads:


Latest developments locally & nationally  
Careworkers:  

- Ealing becomes a Living Wage Place The Council reports: Ealing is the first Borough in 
West London to be officially recognised as a Living Wage Place “.  Many of our local care 
workers are already on the London Living Wage but not all – check out this website for 
the benefits available to employers if they secure accreditation. 

Disability:  

• Open Democracy carried a long feature article (5 September) arguing for real change for 
disabled people - Disabled people don’t need another inquiry. We need change   

• https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/p0jr91tq - A BBC radio podcast talking of the 40-year 
olds who are in bed by 5pm! 

Events 

• The final report of the IPPR (Institute for Public Policy Research) Commission on Health 
and Prosperity was launched on 18 September; see OUR GREATEST ASSET  

• An international online conference is being organised on 10 October by OWN-Europe on 
the topic of “Ageism and sexism in old age: The need for a new narrative on ageing” To be 
kept informed about this conference, please REGISTER your interest by clicking HERE 

• Locally, the next meeting of the Ealing Health and Care Residents Forum is meeting on 1st 
October (4-6pm) at Perceval House and online; agenda includes an update on Ealing’s 
Health and Well Being strategy. 

Funding 

• https://www.thetimes.com/business-money/economics/article/its-time-to-be-honest-
about-the-funding-of-social-care-2dqzbgb7c -  Paul Johnson, director of the Institute for 
Fiscal Studies writes “Not extending the scope of the welfare state to insure against the 
cost of social care is a bigger choice. It’s a choice that our welfare state should not do 
exactly what it was set up to do, to provide social insurance to protect people from risks 
that they cannot insure themselves...... If we, to our collective shame, are never going to 
find the political will to finance social care for some of our most vulnerable citizens, as it 
seems increasingly obvious that we are not, then it’s much less cruel simply to say so”. 

• The Women’s Budget  Group has prepared a document in advance of the Autumn Budget –  
Read our consultation response 

Media articles and Reports  

• https://www.theguardian.com/society/article/2024/aug/30/alarm-at-failure-to-inspect-
60-of-england-homecare-providers-in-four-years-or-longer 

• The UN Committee for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination recommended (23 
August 2024) that the UK government “take effective measures to address structural 
inequalities and discriminatory barriers in social determinants of health... improve the 
health outcomes and ensure the accessibility and availability of culturally acceptable 
and gender responsive quality health-care services for persons belonging to ethnic 
minorities”.  For the full report – Read the Concluding Observations of the UN CERD 

• https://www.yorkshirepost.co.uk/news/opinion/columnists/social-care-needs-to-be-at-
the-heart-of-nhs-reforms-4782756 - “Social care needs to be at the centre of those 
(NHS) reforms. At the moment, the cart is being put before the horse and it is only piling 
more pressure on the NHS”. 

• Ealing Save Our NHS reports (5 September): “July's figures for bed occupancy show an average 
of 92%, with North West London at 93.2% and our local Trust at 94.6%. The primary reason for 
this, is as we know a lack of adequate community and social care to support discharge, which 
has a knock on effect on A&E waits etc.” 

• https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2024/sep/12/keir-starmer-vows-to-face-down-
loud-opposition-to-fix-nhs & https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2024/sep/12/keir-
starmer-nhs-offering 

http://ealingcouncil.net/_act/link.php?mId=P925208230083337230642400zzzzz6493469442c129fd47b40dae2402d168e6dd56af0276ece0df812bcaa807fcaa19&tId=357447000
https://u17190620.ct.sendgrid.net/ls/click?upn=u001.ad4m9l3yUBCGAfJvptosVsSzxgSPdKSkI5cj3KVCbOq0nklP0qD9lOxazU5-2F5AaMXuwHCKcrivuClLV-2F-2BstLnzf-2FdAgu4ERzH0cqPwpe32aD1wcXSQtEnS2eTcOoO-2BM6AL33fqrpZgHmZ8XuOgRMy1v771koB2hR4h75UlzsNxStFFW-2Fly4qqiCfGf1-2BmFSKcJ-2FTJZAnC5KUqARLOyE4yYu5iIV76ZxuNWF7u3QBRfpEcuuXJIMldKvkwJ8uC4hdun2VGanvro-2BMskLhxX7JtgAWQH7whAgijdkEqlR-2FBowmbWumhQRaaaMHMhNwBrGah0ONxyJ8YbpGEJk4gLpaTEQ3xmfDh6g99GpalKZIEnx621qds5q-2B9sZtzPFufJ9ILjFtoHC3847u1CbDVOJcETn4HrWaYQpLBt-2BS2k-2FtQcc-3DlQEp_VfzMlhGU-2BDqpawX75o7O1uuz13bWToZVTYQ-2F79WITJbtFg8eNjI7842cFbZwPqBtWtk0Vzv1HBVxltq-2FDl9VAawTBb-2FnKTgAwhnML8pks7lNZaT-2Frejk-2FT3N3OqKc2w0xvh-2BEO2eMWJDWTImC2g7-2F0c6Pp7d2WZQeyD7MhhW71e6mJ8IHR5EyjuwbIZeTrlKtQSYlvj6b8bviI5aA7COnId8n1ga0Wvo77ldpkjzc9uVVSQ-2FbMIw3A119-2F3IghcI65PGwK7rslXmSaJ00WbAqlSB8HZn2xpwIAthg9EQDe0Q8Hb91aX53mBlXk7bUwRjdmpbhVaL-2BtizmfBYfbyxb8N2VDleuZqfa-2BkjC2wI-2BL3oKKYHB8q0vp36Hyr41zFeeeJMjGzLJUUjLfNVYRIJirXXpeZ7uoZu9mKZYyggVat5iImBmBAbg4-2FjwVt1vCdCO3F4B8vrKruBgis6hJLP5cB-2F0o-2BZGRe7i4JX8Mk-2BYCjpLIPc1h6P9v75MtLp0n4yeW3bu5jNMoM5UifrxtqfswePWn6PuRj-2FAPBpNi4aFxTh8TaMOYZbsCVid8WZlB34
https://www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/p0jr91tq
https://ippr.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4ae4ca777a691b2469c779ce0&id=94351b8934&e=e9dd38dbe9
https://www.thetimes.com/business-money/economics/article/its-time-to-be-honest-about-the-funding-of-social-care-2dqzbgb7c
https://www.thetimes.com/business-money/economics/article/its-time-to-be-honest-about-the-funding-of-social-care-2dqzbgb7c
https://wbg.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cd7ef48e1fee0a5707eb47fa6&id=d0e1752556&e=d21b6e40d7
https://www.theguardian.com/society/article/2024/aug/30/alarm-at-failure-to-inspect-60-of-england-homecare-providers-in-four-years-or-longer
https://www.theguardian.com/society/article/2024/aug/30/alarm-at-failure-to-inspect-60-of-england-homecare-providers-in-four-years-or-longer
https://nihrc.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a898ab3f5f4cc8a6303ac9b76&id=43befc4bb6&e=e7b1ecbef0
https://www.yorkshirepost.co.uk/news/opinion/columnists/social-care-needs-to-be-at-the-heart-of-nhs-reforms-4782756
https://www.yorkshirepost.co.uk/news/opinion/columnists/social-care-needs-to-be-at-the-heart-of-nhs-reforms-4782756
https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2024/sep/12/keir-starmer-vows-to-face-down-loud-opposition-to-fix-nhs
https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2024/sep/12/keir-starmer-vows-to-face-down-loud-opposition-to-fix-nhs
https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2024/sep/12/keir-starmer-nhs-offering
https://www.theguardian.com/politics/2024/sep/12/keir-starmer-nhs-offering


• Nursing home held not to be a public authority for the purposes of an Article 2 claim – 
despite being funded and accredited by public authorities, the courts decided in this 
case that the nursing home could not be challenged under the European Convention 

• Stronger Communities for Better Health | Coalition for Personalised Care 
(communitycatalysts.co.uk) 

• The Department of Health & Social Care issued a letter covering winter issues and resilience 
as they affect care-users, the care workforce and carers 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/adult-social-care-winter-letter-2024-to-
2025/adult-social-care-winter-letter-2024-to-2025 

• Do you want to know how Australia handles this?  An ERSCAG supporter was there recently 
and sent this link about the budget intentions of the government there: 
https://www.health.gov.au/ministers/the-hon-mark-butler-mp/media/budget-2024-25-
investing-in-quality-aged-care 

Your Help Needed: 
The Equality Commission is consulting nationally on its Strategic Plan 2025-2028 until 3 October.  You 
can Fill in the survey, call on 0161 829 8100 or email correspondence@equalityhumanrights.com.  And 
a local questionnaire (closing date 6 October) seeks our feedback on Ealing’s pharmacy services – check 
out: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Ealing2025PNAPublic.  Finally, after being lucky in the 
parliamentary draw, Rupa Huq, Ealing Central and Acton MP, is looking for suggestions from her 
constituents about possible Private Members Bill she could propose for future legislation?  
 
 

Sources of advice and help 
The most recent (Summer) issue of the Adult Social Care quarterly bulletin produced by Ealing 
Council has a range of useful articles about falls prevention; digital financial assessments 
forms; digital inclusion programmes; support for unpaid carers; and World Dementia 
Awareness month (September).  Local contact details for Dementia Concern are also provided 
(0208 568 4448; enquiries@dementiaconcern.co.uk; www.dementiaconcern.co.uk)  
 
Are you a Direct Payment user?  In which case you may be interested in the workshops being 
offered by ‘Being the Boss’.  For more info on a series of free online zoom sessions - for 
example PA recruitment, interviews, contracts  – Wednesday 30th October 2024; Care 
planning for main carer/guardian – Thursday 28th November 2024; Personal Health Budgets – 
Wednesday 29th January 2025; Better working with the local authority – building confidence 
for meetings and reviews (the ‘care net’) – Wednesday 26th February 2025 and Staying Well 
Whilst Being the Boss – Wednesday 26th March 2025 – contact 
karen@bringingustogether.org.uk.  All the workshops are being recorded.  
 
 
Social care over the longer term  
The season of party-political conferences is nearly over with the key remaining one that of 
the Conservatives (29 September- 2 October).  There seemed to be relatively few fringe 
meetings devoted specifically to social care, but the Liberal Dems gave a lot of media coverage 
to the topic.  It may therefore prove very positive that the chairing of the parliamentary Health 
and Social Care Select Committee is going to Layla Moran of the Liberal Democrats: 
https://committees.parliament.uk/committee/81/health-and-social-care-
committee/news/202816/layla-moran-elected-as-chair-of-health-and-social-care-
committee/ Having an Opposition parliamentarian in the chair of such a key committee could 
prove vital in holding the new government to account to meet its pre-election commitments.  

https://1cor.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d37d175b0bf13f0b60238e0d0&id=942b0cd650&e=26b8d0ea90
https://www.communitycatalysts.co.uk/coalitionforpersonalisedcare/stronger-communities-for-better-health/
https://www.communitycatalysts.co.uk/coalitionforpersonalisedcare/stronger-communities-for-better-health/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/adult-social-care-winter-letter-2024-to-2025/adult-social-care-winter-letter-2024-to-2025
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/adult-social-care-winter-letter-2024-to-2025/adult-social-care-winter-letter-2024-to-2025
https://www.health.gov.au/ministers/the-hon-mark-butler-mp/media/budget-2024-25-investing-in-quality-aged-care
https://www.health.gov.au/ministers/the-hon-mark-butler-mp/media/budget-2024-25-investing-in-quality-aged-care
https://news.communication.equalityhumanrights.com/BC9643C1B5F4076B7BBB8E392529439BC6CDB756AB7E17A31B9033D11CB76F6A/03CED780039A243FA89CF701054C5D2F/LE35
mailto:correspondence@equalityhumanrights.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/Ealing2025PNAPublic
mailto:enquiries@dementiaconcern.co.uk
http://www.dementiaconcern.co.uk/
mailto:karen@bringingustogether.org.uk?subject=Being%20the%20Boss%20workshops
https://committees.parliament.uk/committee/81/health-and-social-care-committee/news/202816/layla-moran-elected-as-chair-of-health-and-social-care-committee/
https://committees.parliament.uk/committee/81/health-and-social-care-committee/news/202816/layla-moran-elected-as-chair-of-health-and-social-care-committee/
https://committees.parliament.uk/committee/81/health-and-social-care-committee/news/202816/layla-moran-elected-as-chair-of-health-and-social-care-committee/


Other parliamentary appointments of relevance to social care include - Sarah Owen MP 
(Women and Equalities) and Ruth Cadbury MP (Transport), who were elected as chairs of 
their respective Select Committees – and Stephen Kinnock is the new Minister for Social Care. 
 
The focus of the new government on the NHS ought to mean a priority being accorded to 
reform of social care, but the signs so far are somewhat mixed.  Already, for example, a major 
new contribution to the debate has been prepared by Lord Darzi Independent Investigation 
of the National Health Service in England - the conclusions of which would argue for a social 
care system fit for purpose.  Keep Our NHS Public (KONP) has already prepared a first reaction 
- https://keepournhspublic.com/darzi-report-will-government-write-wrong-prescription/ 
noting the need for a National Care Support and Independent Living Service.   
 
The final report of the Commission on Health and Prosperity – Our Greatest Asset (see earlier) 
- is also timely.  On the positive side, this extensive study talks of the vital importance to 
society and our economic well-being of good health and social care provision.  However, it 
also seems to give relatively little attention to questions of rights, autonomy and the inherent 
dignity of all – regardless of their capacity to contribute directly to the economy.  There is little 
if anything about social care per se, though earlier articles from IPPR are very interesting 
https://www.ippr.org/articles/social-care-free-at-the-point-of-need.  The Times, blogging on 
the IPPR launch, reported Wes Streeting, the Secretary of State as saying that his ability to 
improve the social care system is “virtually non-existent.....What shocked me in the last couple 
of months, despite being the secretary of state for social care, my line of sight into the social 
care system is really not very clear at all.  The levers I have available to pull to drive 
improvement are virtually non-existent, and when I was asked what can I do to help the system 
to do X or Y or Z, the response I got was, ‘Oh well we can send a letter out to the system’.  
 
Elsewhere there has been talk of creating a Royal Commission but there is great fear that this 
would only put reform of social care on the long finger (see Open Democracy article 
mentioned earlier).  Speedy action is required so it is perhaps disappointing to read: 
https://www.theguardian.com/society/2024/sep/22/wes-streeting-yet-to-meet-pledge-to-
hold-cross-party-talks-on-social-care-crisis.  Others have also expressed concern about the 
single-minded focus on the economy as the reason for improving health outcomes.  For 
example, many disabled people want barriers to their employment tackled but the 
media/political discussion about disability benefits can degenerate into treating disabled 
people as ‘scroungers’ or even ‘fraudsters’, but the government’s own website – www.gov.uk 
– records the level of disability benefits fraud as very very low. 
 
Let us hope that the Autumn Budget (due on 30 October) will reveal some positive messages 
about government’s determination both to reform and effectively fund social care provision?  
 
 
 

Check out our website - www.erscag.org.uk 
and join our Facebook group Ealing Reclaim Social Care Action Group. 

For more information contact ERSCAG Secretary  
maggiebeirne@googlemail.com or erscaginfo@gmail.com 
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